
Dear Friends and Church Family, 
 As I considered what to write 
this month I realized that we have much 
to be thankful for here at NPC.  First, we 
have seen God’s faithfulness in making 
the search process for a new Director of 
Music go smoothly and efficiently.  And 
we have all enjoyed his ministry in the 
four weeks that Zeger has been at the 
piano bench playing and leading the 
choir. 

Through your faithfulness we 
have enjoyed the strongest financial year 
in a long time.  This has taken a com-
bined effort of fulfilling pledges and 
careful management of expenses.  This is 
called being good stewards. 

On October 23rd, as was men-
tioned elsewhere in the Good News, we 
had twenty-five people, including many 
of your youth, come out to the Fall Work 
Day.  That comes to about 125 volunteer 
hours of “labor for the Lord” both out-
side and inside the church.  This is called 
being a faithful steward. 

I don’t know if you have ever 
stopped to think about all the times you 
have enjoyed the treats and refresh-
ments after our worship services.  The 
Deacons have for many years now pro-
vided those things for our enjoyment.  
Often times they have provided these 
coffee hours at their own expense.  And 
after we have all gone home they are still 
cleaning up.  I have never heard any 
complaints.  This, too, is recognition of 
faithful stewardship. 

Just as an aside, the time after 
church on Sundays is really an important 
piece of what happens between us to 
build our connections with one another.  
Having something to eat and drink en-
ables that to happen in a much easier 
way. 

November 20th is the date set for 
the Third Annual Thanksgiving Commu-
nity Meal.  Helpers will be needed as we 
serve the community and enjoy God’s 
bounty together.  More information can 

be found on page 2, and also in the Sunday 
bulletins. 

On November 21st, just before 
Thanksgiving, we will be making our 
promises to God for another year.  In the 
next few weeks you will be hearing the 
stories of how God has been faithful to and 
challenged some of our members to trust 
Him more with what He has given them.  I 
have no doubt that God, our Father, will 
continue to lead, guide and provide for us 
in the year to come.  Be prayerful about 
what He will ask you to do for Him in the 
new year.  If you are anxious about this—
and many people are given this econ-
omy—take time to reflect on God’s faith-
fulness in the past and the present.  But 
more than anything think about and pray 
about His promise to those who love Him: 
  “Bring the whole tithe into the 

storehouse, that there may be 
food in my house.  Test me in 
this,” says the Lord Almighty, 
“and see if I will not throw open 
the floodgates of heaven and 
pour out so much blessing that 
you will not have enough room 
for it.”  (Malachi 3:10) 

 
 Then, my friends, settle back with 
your families and friends and recall God’s 
faithfulness and gifts since last November.  
God is with us in the times of struggle and 
in the times of celebration. He wants us to 
remember the year gone by.  But most of 
all he desires for us to reflect on His faith-
fulness today. 
 Thanks for your faithfulness to the 
Lord and to His Church! 
 

In His Grip, 
 
 

 Art Helin 

The Pastor’s Pen 
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Thank you to all (25) youth and adults who 

helped on the recent church Workday.  So 

much necessary work was completed.  We 

are brighter, cleaner and safer.  Be sure to 

notice that the dirt pile is gone!  Chris and 

Brian Fenn deserve a big thanks for that 

one. 

October   INCOME:      $  13,271 

  EXPENSES:    $  13,145 

(Does not reflect Oct. 31 income) 
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From the Office 

The  Go od  Ne ws  

Thanksgiving 
Dinner 

November 20th  -   4:00 p.m. 
 The Third Annual Thanksgiving Dinner will be held the Saturday before Thanksgiving.  The 
dinner will be a combined celebration for NPC, Victory Baptist Church and our Community Meal 
guests. 
 We will organize the turkey, gravy and mashed potatoes.   Some Turkeys are being donated by 
the Akron/Canton Food Bank and weôll need someone to roast them at home and bring them in.  We 
may need other Turkeys donated and roasted.  We are  asking you to bring your favorite Thanksgiving 
dish.  Weôll need pies, desserts and salad/side dishes. 
 
Please sign up and plan to join in the celebration.   
(You may check more than one...Gil will then confirm the turkey donations and roasting with people 
to assure we donôt have too few or too many). 
 
____ I can assist in setting up Saturday morning  
 
____ I will bring this dish:  _________________________  
 
____ I will buy a turkey  
 
____ I will roast and bring a donated  turkey  
 
Name:____________________________________  
 
Phone:____________________________________  
        This registration sheet available on website 

 We will be updating the membership 
directory over the next month.  If you have 
had any address/phone/email changes, 
please let the office know (330-467-4137).  If 
you would like the office to have your email 
address for last minute announcements, etc. 
please email the office with your email ad-
dress.  If you do not want it published in the 
directory, please say so in the email.   
 Also, we frequently get emails about local job 
openings in a variety of fields.  If you or someone you 
know is job hunting and you would like these for-
warded to you, please let me know. 
 Remember, our email address is 
npc7755@roadrunner.com.   
 

Stewardship Report 

 



 

December 4, 2010 

10:00 a.m. 

All Ladies of Northfield Presbyterian Church 
of junior high age and up are invited to attend our annual Christmas Tea. 

We will celebrate the season with food, fellowship,   
musical guests Elayna Duitman (Violinist for Cleveland Orchestra) and Zeger Verhage and our speaker (TBA) . 

Please invite your friends, family, neighbors and co-workers to join us for this entertaining holiday event. 

 
My name:_______________________________     My phone number:________________________ 
 
I would be delighted to bake ___sweet rolls ___ bread (Please drop off at the church Friday night, Dec. 4) 
My Guest(s)

_________________________________________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Please drop sheet in collection plate or the church office by November 28th. If questions or need more information, call 

Margaret Anderson (330-653-5409)               (This registration sheet available on website) 
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Women’s Christmas Tea  

Ben Langford     1-Nov 
Paul Jackson     1-Nov 
Susan Russo     2-Nov 
Zeger Verhage  3-Nov. 
Julie Forsythe    5-Nov 
Earl Foote     5-Nov 
Roxann Holmes    10-Nov 
Linda Reinke     10-Nov 
Randall Reinke    10-Nov 
Myrtle Mural     13-Nov 
Dave Cavanaugh 13-Nov 
Ian Fox     13-Nov 
Ron Fenn     16-Nov 
Deborah Watters   19-Nov 
Olivia Galambos   21-Nov 
Bill Forsythe     25-Nov 
Jeanne Muncie    26-Nov 
Jack Stitt      27-Nov 
Bryan Aldhizer    28-Nov 
Jo Ellen Burt     30-Nov 

Clip and carry with youé                           

Groceries  

Needed  
The Womenôs 

Associat ion 

continues to 

collect Food 

and other 

products (soap, toiletries) for the 

Macedonia Emergency Relief 

Center.  There is a container in 

the narthex where  church fami-

lies can drop off their donations 

on Sundays or any other day 

they are in the  building.  We will 

continue to collect them as  long 

as they are  being donated.     

 THANK YOU!     

  Suggested List of Items  

Peanut Butter  
Canned Soups   
Crackers  Jelly 
Canned Pastas  
Tea Bags   
Canned Fruits   
Canned Meats (chicken, tuna) 
Hot Chocolate mix 
Canned Vegetables 
Dinty -Moore Stews  
Gelatin or Pudding 
Spaghetti Sauce   
Boxed foods that donôt require 
added meat  
Dried Pasta (any kind)  
Macaroni and Cheese 
Cereals, Grits, Oatmeal  Pancake 
Mix, Syrup   
Instant Breakfast mixes 
Boxed Pasta or Potato Dishes 
 
Washing/Cleaning Supplies   
Toiletry Items  
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The November issue of the Sagamore Voice magazine featured NPC’s Community Meal team and its ministry to 

the area.  The cover photo pictured the team and inside, a 2 page article highlighted several quotes and outlined 

our program.  You can view the entire article on our Website -  northfieldpreschurch.com or there is a copy hang-

ing on the Narthex bulletin board. 

Also...check out the new Staff photos while you’re on the website.   

JR./SR. HIGH CLASS NEWS 

Well, the youth are off to a busy schedule this 
school year. With band, flag corps, dance and sports 
and such, the youth have been quite busy this past 
couple of months. 

Our Sunday School class is currently working on a 
series called ñDiscovering your Giftsò followed by 
ñDiscovering your Faithò.  They youth have taken a 
Spiritual Gifts Survey to find out what their working 
gifts and their waiting gifts might be.  It has been 
interesting to see what God has blessed each of the 
kids with in their working gifts ( gifts they are using 
now and naturally gravitate to, that they didnôt 
know they were using or even aware that it was a 
gift from God)  and what gifts they have been 
blessed with that they will hopefully grow into in 
their faith, spiritual maturity and adulthood.  We 
hope that the discovery of their gifts will open their 
eyes to what God has planned for them and ways 
that they can use these wonderful Spiritual Gifts at 
school, church, home and the community. 

All this ñdiscoveringò is leading us into Confirma-
tion classes that will begin on November 7.  The 
youth who will be attending the confirmation 
classes will also participate in a retreat January 7-9, 

2011 to work the curriculum and their faith state-
ments.  In February, we plan to have the youth who 
are ready and feel led by the Holy Spirit, to be con-
firmed and become full members of Northfield 
Presbyterian Church.   

Also, the youth are 
volunteering at the 
Cleveland Food Bank 
on Saturday morn-
ings. Back in May, we 
did this and the kids 
loved it!  It was hard 
work and a lot of fun 
and they wanted to go 

every month.  However, their schedules being what 
they are, and the food banks packed schedule of vol-
unteers, we didnôt get to go but once this year.  
However, we are scheduled for several dates already 
for the upcoming year.  

Cleveland Food Bank Youth Schedule  
Saturdays, 8 am ɀ 12 pm 
February 26, 2011
  
April 30, 2011 
May 28, 2011 
September 10, 2011 
November 12, 2011 
December 3, 2011 
 
 
 
 

Confirmation Classes  
Sunday evenings 5-7 pm 
November – 7, 14, 21 
December – 5, 12, 19 
January – 16, 23, 30   
**Confirmation Retreat  January 7 ɀ 9th  

 

 

This is an exciting time for these youth and we hope 
that you will pray, encourage, be a mentor and help 
them in their discovery and spiritual growth.  That is 
the vow we took when they were baptized! 
 
Thanks for your support and prayers for these youth! 
Debbie, Cassie and Steve 
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derful group of people.  Choir re-
hearsals are held every Wednesday 
at 7PM in the sanctuary.  Not only 
do we practice Sunday's anthems at 
these rehearsals, it is also a mean-
ingful time of fellowship.  Through-
out the year I will feature several 
"Music 101" sessions at rehearsals, 
aiming to improve awareness of 
musical aspects such as note read-
ing, voice/breathing technique, mu-
sical terminology, etc.  I'm planning 
the first session in this series on 
Wednesday, November 3. 
 
I'm looking forward to discovering 
more "musical treasures" in our 
congregation in the following 
months.  I'm already aware we have 
a trumpeter, some clarinetists and a 
drummer(!) among us.  Please feel 
free to contact me and become a 

 

A “NOTE” from our Director of Music   

vital part of a thriving ministry of 
music. 
Thank you for your partnership in 
the Gospel! 
 
Zeger Verhage 
Director of Music NPC 

Well, my first month as Director of 
Music at Northfield Presbyterian 
Church  has just flown by.  And 
what a joy it is for me and my fam-
ily to worship at NPC.  How won-
derful to see guitarist Tom Hall 
back at it and to listen to the beau-
tiful, skillful playing of organist 
Debbie Langford.  God has truly 
blessed us with an abundance of 
musical gifts and what a marvelous 
opportunity we have every Sunday 
to give back of these gifts to our 
God and Creator! 
 
I greatly enjoy working with our 
choir and appreciate their enthusi-
asm and commitment.  I hope you 
have been blessed with their sing-
ing as well.  We still have a few 
empty choir seats left and if you 
love singing praises to our Lord, 
please consider joining this won-
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Church Christmas Decorating  

Saturday, November 27, 2010  

9:00 a.m.  

 

Come begin the holiday celebration by dressing 

up the church for the season.  We hang the 

wreaths and swags, decorate the trees, put out 

the ñWise Menò and other items.  Itôs a fun time, 

with Christmas Carols playing in the background.  

If you havenôt joined us before, youôre missing 

out.  Kids can help too! 



Northfield Presbyterian Church  

7755 S. Boyden Rd. 

Northfield, Ohio  44067  

Phone:  330-467-4137 

www.northfieldpreschurch.com  

Nor th f ie ld  Presby ter ian  Chu rch  


